
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

J/RY/Lets/MSM 

 

 

27th November 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

 

We have been contacted by the Headteacher of a local primary school, regarding safety 

concerns caused by the high number of cars using Kiln Lane, especially at the end of the day.   

 

Many schools in the community now finish around the same time, and this has resulted in a 

huge increase in traffic travelling up and down Kiln Lane.  

 

The safety of our children, from all schools, is a priority.  Therefore, please can I ask that, if 

possible, parents/carers try to find an alternative route from Kiln Lane, when travelling to and 

from Hollingworth Academy. The smooth flow of traffic will be helped if you can continue to 

try and park away from the academy and try to come up Cornfield Street and go down 

Moorland Avenue. Although there is not a one-way system in place, there will be less 

congestion and risk to our children if we could all do this.    

 

Your co-operation in this matter would be greatly appreciated.  

 

Kind regards 

 
 

R McGinty 

Headteacher 
 


